DISCLAIMER

Electronic versions of the exhibits in these minutes may not be complete.

This information is supplied as an informational service only and should not be relied upon as an official record.

Original exhibits are on file at the Legislative Counsel Bureau Research Library in Carson City.

Contact the Library at (775) 684-6827 or library@lcb.state.nv.us.



CHIEF JUDGE ANN E. ZIMMERMAN

Justice Court, Las Vegas Township

CLARK COUNTY COURTHOUSE 200 S THIRD ST 2ND FL PO BOX 552511 LAS VEGAS NV 89155-2511

March 17, 2003

Bernie Anderson
747 Glen Meadow Drive
Sparks, NV 89434-1536
775-684-8563 Ext. 3127
775-358-5825 (Fax)
banderson@asm.state.nv.us

RE: AB 242

Dear Chairman Anderson:

AB 242 is scheduled for a hearing on March 19, 2003, at 8:00 AM. This bill would increase the standard administrative assessment (AA) fee by \$10.00. The bill would also clarify that if a judge sentences the defendant to imprisonment or to perform community service in lieu of a fine, the judge must include in the sentence the amount of the administrative assessment that corresponds with the fine for which the defendant would have been responsible, as prescribed by the schedule in NRS 176.059.

On behalf of the 8 Justices of the Peace and the Administration of the Las Vegas Justice Court, I am writing this letter to emphasize that we support AB 242.

If you have any questions, or if you would like additional information relating to this bill, please feel free to contact our Staff Attorney, Joe Tommasino, at 702-455-2923, or you can reach me directly at 702-455-1575.

Sincerely,

Ann E. Zimmerman,

Chief Justice of the Peace,

Las Vegas Justice Court

1

ASSEMBLY JUDICIARY
DATE: 3/19/03 ROOM: 3/38 EXHIBIT J
SUBMITTED BY: ANN ZIMMERMAN

mnorma